
P.O. Box 1194, New Smyrna Beach, FL 32170-1194

October 2012
Artists’ Workshop Newsletter

ARTISTS'

W
O

R
K

SH
O

P,
 I

N
C.

www.artistsworkshopinc.com |  386.424.9254  

C O N T E N T S

meetings........................ 1
classes..........................2
gallery............................ 3
awards...........................4
events............................ 4
art in public places ........ 5
president....................... 6
editor............................. 6

Next Member Meeting:
Wednesday, Nov. 7, 2012

Social Time: 6:30 P.M.
Meeting: 7:00 P.M.

540 Barracuda Blvd.
New Smyrna Beach, FL

November Meeting Demo by
Pastel Artist:
Lyn Asselta

November Meeting

Canal Street Gallery Reopens! 
Constanz Elder

Come join us at the November 7 member meeting to learn 
more about pastel painting and see guest artist Lyn Asselta.  

Lyn will present a demo for her pastel workshop, “Beyond Blues & 
Greens: Painting the Landscape with Confident Color,” which will be 
offered at the Artists’ Workshop on March 1 - 3, 2013.  You can learn 
more about Lyn’s work and her background at lynasselta.com.

AT LAST!  After 
nearly two years of 

renovation, the New Smyrna 
Chamber of Commerce 
building, which houses our 
Canal Street Gallery is finally 
open for business.  Our 
“MARITIME MADNESS” 
exhibit  should be up and 
showing there starting 
October 15th, with thirty-five 
pieces of art.  Come visit Monday - Friday, 
11 A.M. - 3 P.M.

MANY THANKS to Bob Grayson, Ralph 
Redmond, Stan and Carson Kapp for 
helping Harry Messersmith install the big 
Gallery panels.  (See page 3 for more gallery 
news.)

Storage Bins Now Available for Members
Tired of lugging in your art supplies to weekly classes or open studio 
sessions?  The Artists’ Workshop now has a limited supply of clear 
storage bins (approx. 30 left - size 23”L x 16”W x 12”H) for rent in our 
storage room.  A fee of $35 will cover bin rental from now thru Dec 2013.  
Please provide your check, made out to Artists’ Workshop Inc., directly 
to our Treasurer Bob Grayson or mail to:
	 Artists’ Workshop Inc.

	 P.O. Box 1194, New Smyrna Beach, FL 32170-1194.“Red Hot River of Grass”

www.artistsworkshopinc.com
http://lynasselta.com
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Classes Update
Maryann Oliver and Mary GerlachT he fall/winter classes are underway and providing excitement in 

the studios.  While they are up and running, there is still room 
for new students.  Contact instructors.  Many accept new students at 
any time, however new sessions are starting up soon and it may be 
easier for you as artists to start at a new session.

The Color Theory Class is presently full, but Mary Gerlach is taking 
names and numbers of interested folks.

A new 6 week session for pastel is November 5th.  A new session for 
Mixed Media is November 6th.  Carolyn Land (386-304-6771) teaches 
these classes and accepts new students at any time for $15 a class.

Drawing from Nature with Louise Lieber (386-427-0452) is beginning 
a new 6 week session on October 19th.  The focus will be with pencil, 
charcoal, pastel, india ink, and watercolor.  The Ceramics class, also 
with Louise Lieber is beginning a new 6 week session on Oct 24th.  
The focus on that session will be hand building for functional as well 
as for sculpture, and an opportunity to throw on the wheel.

The evening classes are beginning this month.  Advanced Drawing 
with Betty Parker (386-255-9240) and Life Study with Maryann 
Oliver as monitor (386-345-4635) are on the 2nd and 4th Mondays 
starting at 6:00 P.M.  The Advanced Drawing class is designed for 
the intermediate and advanced students who want to strengthen 
their drawing skills.  Emphasis will be on developing a personal 
and distintive style.  Clay Sculpture with Yolanda Pelz (386-478-
9718) is on Thursday evenings also at 6:00 P.M.  These classes are 
accepting students at any time.  Please check the website www.
artistsworkshopinc.com  or call the instructor.

Donna Francis who is an instructor in a variety of media, and who 
has been with us for many years is returning to Colorado.  She will 
be missed, especially by her devoted Monday afternoon students.  
Her primary medium is acrylic, but she also teaches oil.  Christophe 
Cardot (386-426-6374) would like us to know he is gladly accepting 
Donna’s students of acrylic and oil on Thursday mornings at 9:30.  
Class fee is $75 for a 6 week session and $15 per class.

Good Luck in your next adventure, Donna!

New Class Sessions
Start Dates 

Drawing from Nature
Fridays beginning Oct 19

1:00 P.M. - 4:00 P.M.
Instructor: Louise Leiber

Ceramics
Wednesdays beginning Oct 24

1:00 P.M. - 4:00 P.M.
Instructor: Louise Leiber

Pastel
Mondays beginning Nov 5

1:00 P.M. - 4:00 P.M.
Instructor: Carolyn Land

Mixed Media
Tuesdays beginning Nov 6

9:30 A.M. - 12:30 P.M.
Instructor: Carolyn Land

Other classes are ongoing or 
continuing as scheduled.
Please see the website or

 contact instructors for additional 
information.

Annual Members Exhibit & Luncheon 
Katty SmithM ark your calendars!  The annual Members Exhibit is 

scheduled to be held at the Artists’ Workshop Studios 
(Barracuda Blvd.) this season.  The Opening Reception will be held 
on Sunday, March 10, 2013, from 2- 4:00 P.M.  The Annual Members 
Luncheon is scheduled for Friday, March 8, 2013, 11:30 A.M. at the 
Sugar Mill Country Club.  (More details in the coming months.)

All our best 
wishes to 

you Donna 
Francis!

Volunteers Needed
Life Study Class

Maryann Oliver could use 1 or 2 
volunteers to help her coordinate/
monitor the life study classes, 
held every 2nd and 4th Monday 
evenings, starting at 6:00 P.M.  
Contact her at 386-345-4635 if you 
are interested.  Thank you.

www.artistsworkshopinc.com
http://www.artistsworkshopinc.com
http://www.artistsworkshopinc.com
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AWI Gallery Shows
2012 - 2013
(Revised)

Oct 15 - Nov 15:
“MARITIME MADNESS”

(Canal St. Gallery)

Pick Up:  Fri, Nov 16
 9 -11:00 A.M.

Nov 19 - Dec 13:
“ROULETTE: ROUGE

 et NOIR”
(Canal St. Gallery)

Dec 4 - Jan 4:
“SPECTRUM III” 

(NSB Library)

Dec 17 - Jan 10:
Artists’ Select

(Canal St. Gallery)

Jan 14 - Feb 14:
“GETTING AROUND”

(Canal St. Gallery)

Feb 18 - Mar 14:
“VERGING ON VAN GOGH”

(Canal St. Gallery)

Mar 8 - April:
MEMBERS EXHIBIT

(Barracuda Blvd.)

Mar 18 - Apr 11:
Artists’ Select

(Canal St. Gallery)

Apr 2 - 29:
“SPECTRUM IV” 

(NSB Library)

Apr 15 - May 16:
“THE ARK ASSORTMENT”

(Canal St. Gallery)

May 20 - Jun 13:
Artists’ Select

(Canal St. Gallery) 

Ralph Redmond,  
Cathy Berse, and 
Constanz Elder hang 
paintings on panels.

Betty Parker and Cathy 
Berse arrange artwork 
before hanging on 
panels.  

Hard work behind the scenes setting up the new Canal St Gallery:

Jane Owen and Cathy 
Berse setup sliding wall 
hooks along left side of 
gallery.

From the Gallery
Constanz Elder

Teachers Exhibit:  (NSB Library)  Pick Up: Fri, Nov 2, 9 -11:00 A.M.

NOTE:  A painting previously shown at the Library or a Community exhibit is 
eligible for a Canal Street exhibit, if it fits the theme.  This eligibility also applies for 

Canal Street “Artists’ Select” exhibits.

OK to enter both December shows, if you wish.

NOVEMBER:  “ROULETTE: ROUGE et NOIR” 
(Canal St. Gallery)

PRIOR TO ENTRY contact Gallery Chair: Constanz Elder 386 426-2079 or e-mail 
constanzelder@gmail.com with the following: Your name, phone number and 
size of work.  REMINDER OF THEME:  Works with prominent accents of reds 
and/or blacks: ANY SUBJECT OR ABSTRACT.  Might include a circle motif, 
since the roulette wheel is round.  You can go wild !!  This is a gamble. 

Entry date:	 Friday, Nov 16, 9 -11:00 A.M.
Pick Up:	 Friday, Dec 14, 9 -11:00 A.M. 

DECEMBER:  “Artists’ Select” 
(Canal St. Gallery)

Your choice of subject.  ADVISE GALLERY CHAIR PRIOR TO ENTRY DATE. 
Entry date:	 Friday, Dec 14, 9 -11:00 A.M.
Pick Up:	 Friday, Jan 11, 9 -11:00 A.M.

DECEMBER:  “SPECTRUM III” 
(NSB Library)

A judged exhibit.  Subject your choice.  Entry fee of $10, which must be provided 
to Gallery Chair prior to exhibit, as the Library does not permit collection of 
money on site.  All that needed is your name with check.  You can advise name 
of work, etc. at entry.  If you do not enter, money will be returned.  Judge:  Dr. 
James Murphy, Stetson University.  

Entry date:	 Friday, Nov 30, 9 -11:00 A.M.

www.artistsworkshopinc.com
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AWARDS &
 RECOGNITION

2012 Art League of Daytona
“Members Showcase”

Congratulations to the following 
Artists’ Workshop members who 
won awards at the recent Art 
League of Daytona Showcase.  
The exhibition runs through 
Thurs, Nov 15. 

DISTINCTION
Katty Smith

“Women Bound Together”

DISTINCTION
Jan Reeder
“Shadows”

ACHIEVEMENT
Jane Rix Owen

“Out of Many Worlds”

ACHIEVEMENT
Carson Kapp
“Mama Moo”

ACHIEVEMENT
Beau Wild

“Hurricane”

RECOGNITION
Don Kennedy

“Twin Beacons, Crooked Dock”

RECOGNITION
Frank Ferrante

“Tuscany Hillside”

2012 ISEA “Best of Show” Award

C ongratulations to Artists’ 
Workshop member Sue Reynolds, 

who won “Best of Show” award 
in the 2012 International Society of 
Experimental Artists (ISEA) 21st Annual 
Exhibition.  She was awarded $1000 
and the ISEA Nautilus Trophy for her 
painting “The Navajo.”  The show, which 
opened Sept 23rd in Gloucester, MA, was 
juried by Betty Lou Schlemm. 

“The Navajo”
Sue Reynolds

Art Donations
Brannon Center

Holiday Charity Ball

A plea to all artists wishing 
to make a tax deductable art 
donation for the Brannon Center 
Charity Ball Silent Auction on Nov 
17, 2012.  Drop off your artwork at 
the Brannon Center NLT Nov 9, by 
4:00 P.M.  For further information 
call 386-423-4381 or 386-427-0905.  
Thanks for your participation!

Upcoming Events
Canaveral Seashore Plein Air Paint Out Schedule

Friends of Canaveral 
will host the 3rd annual 

Canaveral Seashore Plein Air 
Paint Out, October 21st – 27th.  
Join the festivities as professional 
landscape artists with palette 
and brush, magically capture the 
beauty of the Canaveral National 
Seashore and the NSB Waterfront 
LOOP.
•	 Sunday Oct 21:

Painting @ Seminole Rest
•	 Mon/Tues/Fri Oct 22, 23, 26, 27:

Painting in the Park
•	 Wed/Thur Oct 24, 25:
Painting @ NSB Waterfront LOOP

Wet Room Gallery open daily to 
view and purchase original art.
Pay park entry once, visit all week 
for free.

Artist demonstrations scheduled 
throughout the week include:

•	 Elizabeth (Sissie) Barr:
How to Begin

•	 Elaine Hahn:
Achieving a Harmonious Painting 

•	 Barbara Perrotti:
Model in Sunlight

•	  Charles Dickinson:
Boat with Palette Knife

•	 Trish Vevera:
 Abstracting the Landscape

•	 Linda Blondheim:
Clouds and Sky

•	 Ruth Vines:
The Urban Landscape

•	 Morgan Samuel Price:
Oaks & Palms Plus the Challenges 

of the Color Green

Special evening events include:
•	 Wednesday Oct 24
Artists Welcome @ Arts on Douglas

•	 Thursday Oct 25
Sunset Paint In & Auction @ JB’s 

Fish Camp
•	 Saturday Oct 27
Eldora Gala @ Canaveral National 

Seashore
 
For latest Paint Out schedule and 
additional information see: 
www.friendsofcanaveral.com

www.artistsworkshopinc.com
http://www.friendsofcanaveral.com
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Art In Public Places
Jane Owen

CALL FOR ARTISTS
IN PUBLIC PLACES 

Venues/Tentative Schedule

Edgewater Library
Mondays: 1-2 PM

Dec 3, Feb 4, Apr 1, Jun 3, Aug 5, 
Sep 30

Oak Hill Library
Fridays: 2-3 PM

Nov 30, Feb 1, Mar 29,
 May 31, Aug 2, Sep 27

United Church of Christ
Community Hall

Mondays: 10-11 AM
Dec 3, Feb 4, Apr 1, Jun 3, Aug 5, 

Sep 30

Oak Hill City Hall
Fridays

Nov 30, Feb 1, Mar 29,
 May 31, Aug 2, Sep 27

NSB City Hall Lobby
(2 large works)

Fridays
Nov 30, Feb 1, Mar 29,
 May 31, Aug 2, Sep 27

(NEW)
NSB Library

Fridays
Nov 2-30; Jan 4 - Feb 1; 

Feb 1- Mar 29 or early April

We celebrate the works of  Helen Benet Curry at Edgewater 
Library, childrens’ art produced this summer in AWI 

studios under the guidance of Art is...Creation’s Regina Wise and 
her many volunteers at the Oak Hill Library, Don Kapaldo at United 
Church of Christ, Sue Stambersky and Dot Richards at Oak Hill City 
Hall, and Diana Gilson and Jane Owen at New Smyrna City Hall.  Go 
check these venues out and create your own use of the space with 
your art.  We are able to accommodate both large and small works 
and those out of different materials. We plan to experiment with ways 
to get feedback from the viewers.

Note that new opportunites have opened up at the New Smyrna 
Library and the first available date (November 2) is very close.

Contact me at 386-428-122 or owenj@ucnsb.net or owenrix@earthlink.
net; Jane Rix Owen and Ruby M. Jones, 386-426-4572, rubygeerjones@
yahoo.com. 

Check out our Community Art Project: “LOOK UP”
Regina Wise

Sixteen painted ceiling tiles at the children’s section of the New 
Smyrna Beach Regional library were designed and painted at the 
Summer Art Camp. This collaborative project with the Children’s 
Department of the NSB Library, the Friends of the Library, and 
“Art is…Creation” will continue in the After School Art Program to 
create 16 more tiles.

We are always in need of volunteers who love working with 
children, teaching and making art, for both our Summer Art Camp 
and our After School Art Program held on Tuesdays 4:30 to 6:30 
PM throughout the school year at the Artists’ Workshop. Come 
out and put your teaching hat on!  Guaranteed you will have FUN.  
Contact Regina Wise at 386 428-1876 to volunteer or help sponsor a 
young artist. 

Madeline
 Kemp
Age 15Zephyr

Lenninger
Age 14

Briana 
Terry

Age 16

Barbara DiVone Cannon helps 
Marilynne Roland hang her art-
work on the new Artists’ Work-
shop studio entry foyer panels.  

www.artistsworkshopinc.com
mailto:owenj@ucnsb.net
mailto:owenrix@earthlink.net
mailto:owenrix@earthlink.net
mailto:rubygeerjones@yahoo.com
mailto:rubygeerjones@yahoo.com


From the President
Laura RobinsonWe have great news to share! Artists’ Workshop has been awarded a Community Cultural Grant of $6183 

for this year.  This was our first attempt at applying for the grant which is awarded by Volusia County.  
Congratulations to Linda Pomeroy-Panasuk and Janet MacKall for the excellent job they did in putting the grant 
package together!

The Gallery on Canal Street is finally open.  It has been a very difficult task planning a gallery space with the 
constraints of it being in a restored historic building.  The restoration progress was very slow but I think you will 
find that the building is a gem on Canal Street now.  Kudos to Constanz Elder for her persistence and hard work on 
this project! Thank you also to Carson and Stan Kapp, Bob Grayson, Ralph Redmond, Cathy Berse, Jane Owen, and 
Betty Parker for helping put the gallery together last week.

Due to the increased cost of printing and delivering newsletters by mail, we are in the process of switching to 
email delivery. A little history and correction: Fran Fixaris (past president ’94-96) and her husband, Dick, have 
generously had the newsletter printed from Dick’s business for many years. Dick was always a strong supporter of 
Artists’ Workshop and was highly visible around the studio. Aletha Green did the actual copying for us.  A heartfelt 
THANK YOU to all of you for the boost Artists’ Workshop has received from the savings.

This month we will be sending the newsletter to you two ways; by email and via the postal service. IF YOU DO 
NOT RECEIVE THE EMAIL VERSION, PLEASE CALL OR EMAIL ME (386-689-5210 or lrobinson1045@cfl.
rr.com). Next month, if you have an email address, you will be receiving the newsletter by email only. Of course, 
all the newsletters are posted on our website and you can access them at any time. For those who don’t have email 
addresses, you will continue to receive the newsletter by mail.

From the Editor:
The deadline for Artists’ 
Workshop newsletter inputs 
is the second Wednesday of 
each month (Aug - May).  Email 
inputs are preferred, if possible, 
and your inputs will be posted 
as space permits.
Thanks for your help!

Mary “P-H”
Mary C. Peschel-Herlehy
Phone:  386-428-7906
peschelherlehy@earthlink.net

Be sure to see copies of all 
newletters online at our website:
www.artistsworkshopinc.com/
newsletters.html

mailto:lrobinson1045%40cfl.rr.com?subject=
mailto:lrobinson1045%40cfl.rr.com?subject=
mailto:peschelherlehy@earthlink.net
www.artistsworkshopinc.com/newsletters.html
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